From: Sarah Postlethwaite 
Sent: 27 June 2014 16:15
To: Caroline Ford
Subject: 14/00005/SCOP land adj Bucknell Rd Bicester 

Caroline,

The EIA scoping report proposes no new ecological data collection. Since development on the site is not expected to commence until 2018, I would expect updated bat roosting and badger surveys to have been included, since these species are mobile and frequently move between sites, and this could affect the planned mitigation strategies. Therefore bat roosting and badger surveys should be carried out no more than a year before the expected development starts, and the results of these and any consequent changes to the mitigation that are necessary need to be submitted for approval. 

Sarah Postlethwaite BSc MSc MCIEEM
Ecology Officer 
Development Management 
Cherwell District Council 

